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UGC MEETING MINUTES

UNIVERSITY GRADUATE COMMITTEE

CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, FRESNO

5200 N. Barton Ave, M/S ML 34

Fresno, California  93740-8014

Office of the Academic Senate Ext. 8-2743
FAX: 8-5745

Tuesday, May 12, 2020

Attendees – Prof. Steven Church, Dr. Deborah Walker, Dr. David Lent, Dr. Susan Tracz, Dr. Kevin Capehart, Dr. James Marshall, Dr. Meritere Lopez

Absent – None

Guests – Dr. Stephanie Ryan, Dr. Martin Valencia

Meeting commenced at approximately 2:05PM

Dr. Steven Church started the Introductions - present committee members and Dr. Stephanie Ryan.  Dr. Martin Valencia was a late arrival.

I. Approval of Minutes - April 28, 2020 – N/A
Business and Announcements – Dr. Church mentioned 3 new members on the committee:  Balaji Sethuramasamyraja (JCAST), Aaron Hoskins (LCOE), Reva Sias (CAH) 

II. Interview with Department of Art & Design – Dr. Stephanie Ryan and Dr. Martin Valencia
· Accreditation and Improvements
Dr. Stephanie Ryan – Graduate Student Coordinator – mentioned that the Art, M.A. program was approved for NASAD accreditation.  Part of the vision, she stated, was to reach the standards that NASAD required; including hiring more faculty, producing better faculty to student ratios; and creating more graduate level coursework, in development now. One of the NASAD requirements dealt with getting the building up to code.  Dr. Ryan mentioned that the building was 

updated to meet safety standards and to make it a healthier place for students, staff and faculty as well as to accommodate other courses etc.  She stated that the NASAD report had pointed out some items that they called “deficiencies” and these issues were corrected. The issues that the program faced during the NASAD review have been resolved. Dr. Ryan mentioned that an MFA program is being considered in the future.  The department is currently building its MA program and looking to stay either on the MA route or MFA route. She stated that the program needs more faculty. The program’s studio space currently brings in students.

· Future Interior Design, M.A. program
There was a discussion between UGC Chair Steven Church and Dr. Stephanie Ryan surrounding the idea of reinstating the Interior Design, M.A. Dr. Ryan mentioned the issues surrounding an old program.

· Student Enrollment
Dr. Ryan explained that the program currently has about 20 students in the program and they have had as many as 50 in the past. 

· Graduate Program Independent Study
Dr. David Lent (UGC) stated that it seemed from the review that students rely on a lot of Independent Study units to obtain their degrees. There was a discussion about Independent Study units and Dr. Ryan mentioned that students are only allowed to take 6 units of Independent Study. In general, students are taking the correct number of Independent Study units; there have been cases in which students have taken an excessive number of Independent Study courses. As the students continue through the program they receive more one on one, individual/professor coaching.

· Program Upgrades
Dr. Martin Valencia talked about upgrades for faculty meetings and graduate seminar meetings.  Dr. Valencia mentioned ways the program maintains the facilities, ceramics, and sculpture areas and talked about the updates to the painting and drawing areas.

· Advisory Board 
Dr. Susan Tracz (UGC) asked about an Advisory Board for the program and Dr. Valencia responded that there is no Advisory Board at this time.

· Recruitment
Dr. Ryan mentioned that recruiting has been done in the community and through student communications and via recruitment visits to other universities. Dr. Ryan stated that the program has had a lot of applicants and that they are about the right level that they need to be again.  She stated that they do not need more students; they are taking applications every semester and more students are applying now more than ever, possibly due to COVID-19. She says that 20 to 22 students are currently enrolled. 

· Graduation Rate
Dr. Ryan and Dr. Valencia let the committee know that approximately 6 students graduated or will graduate in the program this year (2 this semester; 4 last semester). The application and admission period for the program is once per year. Dr. Ryan talked about advanced students and novices working together in studio spaces.  She suggested the possibility of cohorts in the future to move students through the program at the same rate with the goal of graduating together.

· Graduate Studio Space
Dr. Deborah Walker (UGC) asked about the continuation of the lease of the studio. Dr. Valencia stated that the lease had been extended (3-5 years).  Dr. Valencia mentioned that the lease was extended due to the NASAD accreditation.

· SOAP Discussion
There was a discussion surrounding the Scoring Rubric and Appendix A between Dr. Walker (UGC) and Dr. Ryan.  Dr. Ryan stated that the program started to collect initial portfolios from students to see growth and development, to make an assessments, and better track how students are doing in the program. Dr. Walker (UGC) asked if a comparison is done of the entrance and exit portfolios.  Dr. Ryan stated that portfolios are taken into consideration along with other student outcomes assessments.

· Requests for Program Improvements 
Dr. Steven Church (UGC) mentioned that the UGC aims to advocate for the program and inquired about needs for the graduate program. Dr. Valencia mentioned assistance with maintenance of equipment. Dr. Ryan suggested Teaching Assistantships among other improvements.  Dr. Valencia mentioned a past student scholar grant and the fact that these graduate teaching 

opportunities are not available now.  Dr. Marshall (UGC Ex-Officio) stated that Graduate Assistantships require money. He mentioned that it is a good time to think about and plan ahead for an MFA; to take advantage of this crisis and 

treat it as an opportunity.  He also mentioned the other MFA on the campus – Creative Writing, MFA. There was a discussion about an MFA in Studio Art and possibly Graphic Design and Interior Design. There was also mention of a smaller program (less than 40 students) and a new building.

· Online Teaching
Dr. Meritere Lopez mentioned that the program might reach out to the Center for Faculty Excellence for training in in online teaching. 

III. Discussion and Decision on MA in Art
Dr. David Lent (UGC) led the discussion surrounding the evaluation of the program and made the recommendation to the UGC for a Program of Quality and Promise. Dr. Steven Church suggested that the program should initiate a more robust recruitment plan and begin some local outreach as well as start an advisory board.  Dr. Marshall suggested that the program should be reminded to follow Title 5 requirements and graduate 5 student students per year. Dr. Lent moved to approve the program as one of Quality and Promise. Motion was seconded. All were in favor. There were no abstentions and none were opposed. 

Steven Church – thanked the committee. Dr, Susan Tracz will complete her service on the committee. Dr. Church thanked Dr.  Lopez  taking on the role of Chair of UGC.

Adjournment 3:00PM

